
 

 

 

 

TO :   ALL GENERAL MANAGERS 

  EVAWD MEMBERS 

 

SUBJECT : MANDATORY COMPLIANCE OF  

  REPORTORIAL REQUIREMENTS 

  OF INCOME TAX LAW  

 

DATE :  July 18, 2014 

 

X ----------------------------------------------------------------------------- / 

 

 

We are pleading to all members of the Eastern Visayas Association of Water Districts to submit 

to the Senate Tax Study and Research Office (STSRO) for 2013 the reportorial requirements 

under our Income Tax Law in accordance with RA 10026 using the prescribed form pursuant to 

the Memorandum Circular issued by PAWD  

 

 

 

 

CYRIL LUIS L. ARRADAZA 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



IMPORTANT! 

 

REGIONAL ASSOCIATIONS: 

 

Cordillera Administrative Region 

 

President, Pan-Ilocos Water Districts Association 

    FERDINAND E. ERFE * ANTONIO JUNIO 

GM, Pozorrubio WD /Sta. Maria (pang) WD 

 

President, Cagayan Valley Regional Association 

MILLER C. TANGUILAN 

GM, Metro Tuguegarao WD 

 

President, Central Luzon Association of Water Districts 

MARIO G. VILLASAN 

GM, Cabanatuan City WD 

 

President, Southern Tagalog Association of Water Districts 

NESTOR E. DIONISIO 

GM, Sta. Cruz (Laguna) WD 

 

President, Bicol Water Districts Association 

NOEL G. BIEN 

Tabaco City WD 

 

President, Region 6 Association of Water Districts 

JONATHAN G. DE GRACIA 

GM, Sibalom WD 

 

President, Central Visayas Association of Water Districts 

ARMANDO H. PAREDES 

GM, Metro Cebu WD 

 

President, Eastern Visayas Association of Water Districts] 

CYRIL LUIS L. ARRADAZA 

GM, Baybay City WD 

 

President, Western Mindanao Association of Water Districts 

FERDINAND D. RAVELO 

GM, Misamis Occidental WD 

 

President, Northern Mindanao Natural Resources Management Council 

JOSE HILARIO V. PANDILI, JR. 

GM, Hinatuan WD 

 



President, South Central Mindanao Water Information Council 

NELLY M. GENTUGAYA 

GM, Tagum WD 

 

President, ARMM Association of Water Districts 

ROSENDO R. REYES 

GM, Bongao WD 

 

 

Sirs/Mesdames: 

 

This refers to the letter of Atty. Rodelio T. Dascil, Director-General  

of the Senate Tax Study and Research Office (STSRO) calling the  

attention of PAWD regarding the low turn-out of submission of the Water  

Districts Annual Report (broken down by Regional Association). 

 

In this regard, may we request you to help us follow-up with your  

member-water districts in the region to comply with this reportorial  

requirement under our tax exemption law, R.A. 10026. 

 

The PAWD President has earlier sent a Memorandum Circular urging WDs to  

comply.  Please see attached Memo and the copy of the prescribed format. 

 

Thank you for your cooperation and support. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

MA. TERESA C.COMBATIR 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


